
[RM BACKGROUND SCREENINGS] - Reminder that Valid SSNs are Mandatory for ALL 
Submissions 

 
To ALL Club Administrators & RM Coodinators: 

  

This System Message is a reminder that ALL Adult Club Members must include a valid Social 
Security Number (SSN) with their background application. This is a Mandatory Requirement and is 
Non-Negotiable or the Background Screening will be denied and the Applicant will have to re-submit 
with a new $35 fee. 

  

We have already had a number of applications rejected because of arbitrary SSN values entered 
into applications. The Background Screening Requirement page is very clear on this matter.   

  

 

 
Michael Kozak 
Risk Management Coordinator 
mkozak@nyswysa.org 
(607) 962-9923 
 


